




Item 17 

Item 18 

Item 19 

Item 20 

EDC: 

A. Report from Director: Chamber Director Hermesmeyer
stated that everyone is getting ready for St. Patrick's. She said
that the Beautification Project at Elmore Park Public
Restroom's building with Tammy Lurri was coming along and
she was receiving a lot of positive feedback. Looking forward
to starting some spring projects soon.

A. Report from Director: EDC Director Hermesmeyer gave an
update to the council on all current projects and getting ready
to move into the New City Hall.

B. Discuss and Act on Agreement concerning New City Hall

Building: EDC Board President Howard bought forth an
agreement that was presented before the council between EDC
and the City of Shamrock to outline the use of the New City
Hall and financial expectations, to protect the best interest of
all.

Motion to accept the on the agreement between EDC and the City of 
Shamrock by Council Member Killingsworth and 2nd by Council Member 
Crossland, 5-0 

Mayors discussion on committees 

Council Member Killingsworth informed the Council that he had been 
working on digitalizing all the ordinances and was almost done with this. 
Council Member Mitchell stated that he had no updates on Mobile Homes. 
Mayor stated that he was looking into areas of opportunity to work on. 

City Managers report 

City Manager Potts stated that he provided TCG with a list of 21 addresses 
and TCG has followed up with 9 and tagged 25 vehicles. 15 Vehicles have 
been moved and going back further with letters a total of 32 vehicles have 
been moved. TCG is scheduled to do another round and has sent 
paperwork. City website shamrocktx.org is up and we are currently 
uploading information and also excited about moving to adding paying 
online and over the phone. City Hall will be closed for training on 
Wednesday 22nd from 9am - 3pm. Potts stated that, this is the 1 st month 
since being here, that the city didn't have any customers on the disconnect 
list. New Landfill is waiting to be inspected by TCEQ to be opened, still 
working with the County on this. Also received an email from KSA that 
Geotechnical contractors will here next week. 

Adjourn 

Motion to adjourn at 8:41pm by Council Member Killingsworth and 2nd 
by Council Member Crossland, 5-0 

Signed the 21st day March 2023 

ATTEST 


